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WYPCC – Submission – decision required 
 
From:  Tricia Holder 
    
Date: 18 March 2013 
 
Circulation list: Mark Burns-Williamson (Commissioner); Fraser Sampson (Chief Executive 
and Solicitor), Judith Heeley (Chief Finance Officer) 
 
Timing: Pressing. Decision required for contracts to be issued at the end of 

March 2013. 
 

Purpose: Change of name for the four Positive Futures projects to West 
Yorkshire Positive Futures 
 

Cleared by: Fraser Sampson 
 
SUBJECT OF ADVICE: Positive Futures projects change of name to West Yorkshire Positive 
Futures 
 
Summary: The Police and Crime Commissioner for West Yorkshire passed part of his 
Community Safety Fund to the four Positive Futures projects in West Yorkshire.  The four 
projects are: 
 
 Positive Futures, Bradford South – Bradford Council 
 Positive Futures, Calderdale – Lifeline, Young People’s Service 
 Positive Futures, Keighley – JAMES (Bradford charity) 
 Positive Futures, Leeds – Leeds Council 
 
From 1 April 2013 the Home Office Positive Futures projects come to end. In the past all four 
projects received support and management services from Catch 22 working on behalf of the 
Home Office.  The quotation cost for this service to continue for 2013/14 was £60,000.  This 
amount did not form part of the monies granted from the PCC Community Safety Fund, instead 
the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner will support and performance manage the four 
projects. 
 
The projects are no longer able to call themselves Positive Futures but are permitted to 
collectively use the name West Yorkshire Positive Futures. 
 
Recommendation: The Commissioner agrees that the four projects previously run as Positive 
Futures with support from Catch 22 change their name to the collective title of West Yorkshire 
Positive Futures. 
 
Consideration:  Each project is in favour of the name change.  There are no other 
considerations towards this decision.  
 
Affordability: There are no financial implications for the Commissioner, force or the OPCC in 
terms of loss or gain.   
 
Supporting and dissenting Views: All four projects are in favour of the name change.   
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Resourcing: None required 
 
 


